TTP2243, TTP2251 and TTP2260

Second Directions* — 27 July 2023 (sent via email)

To: HEOC; MTR; GBRf (as an interested party)
Cc: GWR; Network Rail

Following GWR's confidentiality request yesterday (which has since been amended -
Appendix 2 will shortly be sent to both MTR and HEOC), please see below a direction from
the Hearing Chair. Appendix 2 contains passenger count data, Appendix 3 contains GWR
fares information.

Direction

The Hearing Chair has given preliminary consideration to the SRD filed on behalf of GWR.
The Hearing Chair has noted GWR’s updated request that Appendix 2 should be shared
between the Dispute Parties, Chair and Panel only, and that Appendix 3 to its SRD be treated
as confidential to the Hearing Chair, the Panel and NR, with neither being published on the
Committee's website.

Before making a decision on this request, the Hearing Chair invites MTR and any interested

party to make submissions about the request. Any such submissions shall be filed with the
Secretary to the ADC by 17:00 Tuesday 1 August 2023.

No response was received from any Party.

*NB - the first directions concerned TTP2244 and TTP2245 (heard concurrently with the
above references) only



